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Pack 207 News
November 2006 Killeen, Texas

Monthly Theme
The theme for December is “Cub Scout

Stars.”
Webelos monthly Activity Pins are

Fitness and Scientist.

The Ten Commandments
of the Pinewood Derby

1. Thou shalt have no other car except thy own
boy built car.
2. Thou shalt not exceed 5 ounces for thy car.
3. Thou shalt not swear, or grumble or even bite
thy lip over any race result, whether thou be Scout,
sibling, or relative.
4. Remember Pinewood Derby is for the kids and
thou shalt keep it for the kids always.
5. Honor thy race committee and judges, lest thou
be thanked for volunteering to be the next
Pinewood Derby Chair.
6. Thou shalt not kill a Scout’s happiness on PW
Derby day by acting like a bad sport.
7. Thou shalt not commit acts that undermine the
bonds of parent and child.
8. Thou shalt not steal the enthusiasm of any child
on race day.
9. Thou shalt not bear false witness as to any race
result.
10. Thou shalt not covet thy neighbor’s car, nor
thy neighbor’s graphite, not neighbor’s decals, not
thy neighbor’s good fortune.

WEB NEWS
For all of the latest news,

upcoming events, forms and other
info, visit the newly improved

www.pack207tx.tripod.com

HHHaaappppppyyy TTThhhaaannnkkksssgggiiivvviiinnnggg
IItt iiss oouurr hhooppee tthhaatt dduurriinngg tthhiiss
TThhaannkkssggiivviinngg sseeaassoonn yyoouu ggiivvee tthhaannkkss ffoorr
eevveerryytthhiinngg tthhaatt yyoouu hhaavvee aanndd tthhaannkk
tthhoossee ppeeooppllee wwhhoo hhaavvee hheellppeedd yyoouu aanndd
wwhhoo lloovvee yyoouu..

TThhiiss iiss aa wwoonnddeerrffuull ooppppoorrttuunniittyy ttoo tthhaannkk
aallll ooff yyoouurr lleeaaddeerrss wwhhoo ggiivvee tthheeiirr ttiimmee
aanndd eeffffoorrttss ttoo eennssuurree oouurr bbooyyss hhaavvee aa
ffuunn,, qquuaalliittyy CCuubb SSccoouutt pprrooggrraamm.. WWiitthhoouutt
tthheeiirr ddeeddiiccaatt iioonn,, wwee wwoouulldd nnoott hhaavvee tthhee
ooppppoorrttuunniittiieess ttoo lleeaarrnn aanndd ggrrooww ttooggeetthheerr
aass aa ppaacckk.. KKeeeepp iinn mmiinndd tthheeyy aarree
vvoolluunntteeeerrss wwhhoo mmaakkee mmaannyy ssaaccrriiffiicceess ooff
tthheemmsseellvveess ttoo pprroovviiddee tthhiiss sseerrvviiccee.. LLeett
yyoouurr lleeaaddeerr kknnooww hhooww tthhaannkkffuull yyoouu aarree..
TThhaannkk yyoouurr lleeaaddeerr ttooddaayy!!

Cubmaster’s Campsite
I am very excited about
the success of our pack
and am pleased to see
how much we’ve grown.
All of our Scouts are doing

very well and I am proud of all of our
Scouts and our dedicated leaders.

However, the Scouts from the Eagle den
deserve recognition as they have earned
the highest award offered by Cub
Scouts, the Arrow of Light. Today you
have completed a major step in your
Scouting life. I offer my congratulations
to you all and hope that you keep
moving forward on the trail to Eagle!
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TTTrrraaaiiilllsss EEEnnnddd PPPooopppcccooorrrnnn
Popcorn has been delivered! If
you sold any popcorn but have
not yet received it, please see
your leader to let them know.
Remember that money needs to
be collected and turned in to

Jennifer on:

Thursday, November 30th at 6:00 p.m.
at

Grace Lutheran Church.

Thank you for your continued support!

PPPaaaccckkk CCCooommmmmmiiitttttteeeeee
A reminder to members of the Pack Committee
that our next meeting will be held on Thursday,
December 7th at 6:30 p.m. at Phil and Linda’s
house.

If anyone is interested in becoming a member
of the committee, please let any pack leader
know.

Operation Christmas Child
Thank you to all Scouts who
participated in the Operation Christmas
Child shoebox program. Our donations
were warmly accepted and greatly
appreciated.

KKiilllleeeenn CChhrriissttmmaass PPaarraaddee
The Pack will be participating in the
Killeen Christmas Parade on December
9th. We will be marching in the parade
in Cub Scout uniforms with Santa hats
in place of your Scouting cap. Please be
sure to have your Santa hat when you
arrive for the parade. We will meet at
3:00 p.m. at our designated line-up
location. That location will be
announced by your den leaders a few
days prior to the event.

It’s Derby Time…
Now that Pinewood Derby kits have been
distributed, it’s time to get into race
mode. On December 16th, we will
conduct a Pinewood Derby workshop at
Grace Lutheran Church. The workshop
is to provide ideas for Scouts who may
not have raced before or those who may
be looking for a new idea. Mike Baker
has graciously agreed to bring his trailer
full of tools for the build…thank you,
Mike! For those who may not have the
tools or may want help, come join in this
day of craftsmanship! If you did not get
a copy of the rules or your derby kit,
please let your den leader know.

Duty to God
Rhonda Holiskey, Shark den leader, will be conducting the God and Family religious emblems program. This is the
religious emblem for Webelos Scouts of the Protestant faith. Patti Wyman will be conducting the God and Me
program for all Tigers, Wolves and Bears. Classes will be held at Grace Lutheran Church. Meetings will be held for
approximately 1 hour a week for 6 weeks. The cost will be $20 per Scout which will cover the cost of the Scout’s
book, certificate, patch and medal. Please let Rhonda (rholiskey@hotmail.com) or Patti (pattiw@hot.rr.com) know
if you are interested. The deadline is Monday, December 4th.

On Saturday, December 2nd, a Cub Scout Advent Day program will be held at St. Paul’s in Harker Heights. The
program will begin at 2:00 p.m. and last until 5:00 p.m. Activities will include crafts, games and more fun to help
learn about Advent. For those who are Catholic or wish to attend a Catholic service, mass will be held at 5:30 p.m.
and the priest will recognize the Scouts for their participation and attendance. This is available to any Scout from
Tiger through Webelos and you do not have to be Catholic to attend. Cost is $5 if paid by November 30th and $6 if
paid at the door. If you are interested, please see Warren Swader (swaderw@earthlink.net) or Jennifer Boyd
(jboydtx@aol.com).


